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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

Monday 27th February 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: Peter Wilkinson (PW) chairman, Eileen Bland (EB), Michelle Budden (MB), Gillian Edwards (GE), Chris Hampson (CH), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), William Reynolds (WR) and John Freeman (JF)

In attendance:  CW&C Cllr Paul Williams and 5 members of the public. 

122.
Public Open Forum:  Concerns were expressed about the state of the footpath between Longacre and High Street including some unfortunate falls over the years.  CW&C Cllrs present agreed to follow up the unsatisfactory state of the footpath as a matter of urgency.  Members of the public asked for a site meeting to include members of CW&C Conservation Department within 2/3 weeks that the Council will support.
123.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Iain Lasseter (IL) engaged on business that was approved.  Absent: Cllr Mike Gerrard (MG)
124. 
Declarations of Interest: There were no new declarations.
125.
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd January were approved.
 126.
Finance

126.1
The accounts for January were approved.

126.2
Grants received for projects that have been acknowledged with thanks.  
126.3 
The three authorized signatories on the Council’s current and deposit accounts were confirmed as Councillors Eileen Bland, John Freeman and Peter Wilkinson.  All other signatories are to be removed.
127.
Environment
127.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th February were received. 
127.2
The Russet Road Playpark project has progressed well.

127.3
Solar Panel project is complete and working.

127.4
Work on tree felling and trimming is almost complete.
127.5
A speed assessment has taken place on the A49 by CW&C with proposals for a modest speed reduction that the Council was not prepared to support.   A more comprehensive speed reduction is needed starting on the approach to the roundabout as that is a particular area of risk to the public with a reduction to 40MPH around the roundabout itself.  Also, consideration of a section of 
40MPH adjacent to the junction with the B5154. 
128.
Planning

128.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd February were accepted.

128.2
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th February were received. 
129.
Coronation Working Group
129.1
Minutes of recent meetings were shared with the meeting.

129.2
It was agreed to purchase a flagpole.

129.3
It was agreed to have a 15-minute firework display costing £2395 on the Saturday evening.
130.
Police matters

No report had been received.
131.
Meetings attended
Play Park – JF & PW and Solar Panels – JF & PW.  
132.
CW&C
Cllr Williams brought to our attention a campaign to purchase 2 ambulances for Ukraine.  Slow delivery of 2023 Green Bin labels after having been paid for was reported.  Some new waste bins still awaiting delivery, details passed on.  Community Payback due back to maintain Weaverham Churchyard this summer.  Local fly tipping problems were reported again.    
133. 
Public Forum  
The Best Kept village sign needs attention.  Paul Williams offered the use of his trailer for collecting bags of litter after a litter pick. The seat at the junction of West Road/Forest Street is still missing and the litter bin that stood nearby has been removed.
  134.
Date of next meeting is Monday 27th March at 7pm.









Meeting closed at 8.10pm
